ERCOT VOLTAGE PROFILE WORKING GROUP (VPWG)
October 6, 2016 Report to ROS

1. Recent Meeting

· VPWG had a meeting on September 20, 2016. 
· Since upcoming NPRR776 requires TSPs to provide the POI kV bus measurement points where Voltage Setpoint instructions apply, VPWG started discussing the process to verify these points are in the right locations. The verification process included independently determining mileages between high side of plant GSU transformers and the TSP’s switching stations, checking that POI kV bus measurement points are at TSP switching stations, and afterwards, verifying that location bus numbers/setpoints work in the study without creating any voltage violations or reactive limitations. ERCOT suggested the final list of voltage control bus numbers be provided to SSWG for data set checking.

· ERCOT presented multi-year analysis on which “Typical High Load” to use in our upcoming winter test case. The group decided to use the highest “Average of Daily Peaks + Standard Deviation” from any of the past four years. The value was 50.4 GW.  

· The group reviewed and updated the Draft Voltage Study Procedure Manual based on previous study experiences. 

2. Future Planned Meeting
· Next VPWG will be held on Tuesday, October 18, 2016.
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